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We have translated our news into BSL. Please use this link to our 
YouTube page to find the information:  
 

Training- https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Gg1w2FvgVPY&feature=youtu.be 
News- https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FjECeUgx-XE&feature=youtu.be 
 
National Council 
 
SCoD are now preparing our next National Council which will take place on Wednesday 6 
December 2017. Papers will be done and sent out to people soon. 
 

 
Cross Party Group on Deafness (CPGD) 
 
The next meeting will be on Wednesday 6 December 2017, information will follow to 
members soon.  
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                  
 

   SCoD Bulletin   Mid October 2017 

                        
 

 

We cannot use information in posters, PDFs, or publisher in the bulletin.  

 

*Please note: at the end of this bulletin is a template.  If you want information 

included in future bulletins, please copy and use this template. If information is not 

sent to us in the template, we will not include it. 

Thank you. 
 

 

 

Scottish Council on Deafness Bulletin | Bi-Monthly Magazine for SCoD Members   

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Gg1w2FvgVPY&feature=youtu.be
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FjECeUgx-XE&feature=youtu.be
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SCoD’s Autumn Training Programme 

 
Information is available on our website - http://www.scod.org.uk/scod-training/   
 

Deaf Awareness (K101) and Communication with Deaf and Deafblind 
People (T101) 

Date: Friday 8 December 2017 at 10:00am – 4:00pm 

Venue – NDCS Scotland, 131 West Nile Street, Empire House, G1 2RX 
 
For more information and to book a place, click here 
 

Booking for this course will close on Monday 4 December 2017 
 
 

Inclusive Communication… It makes the business sense 

Date: Monday 11 December 2017 at 12:00pm – 15:30 

Venue – NDCS Scotland, 131 West Nile Street, Empire House, G1 2RX 
 
For more information and to book a place, click here 
 

Booking for this course will close on Friday 1 December 2017 
 

Please note: 

Our training courses may appear more expensive than those provided by other 
organisations, but that is because they need to be fully accessible for deaf people as well as 
those with a physical disability. Language/Communication Support is expensive and SCoD 
cannot subsidise courses by providing this without cost. 

 Each training course listed includes a closing date for booking. No bookings will be taken 
after the closing date. As the courses are accessible for deaf people, if we do not have 
enough bookings and have to cancel a course, we need to be able to cancel the 
Language/Communication Support without charge to SCoD. 
 
We are offering AWARENESSbites online deaf awareness training – more information in 
the training part of this bulletin. 

  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

http://www.scod.org.uk/scod-training/
http://www.scod.org.uk/scod-training/awarenessbites/
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Membership 
 
Recently, we have had a number of new members – welcome to SCoD! 

 

We would like to thank all members who have paid their membership this year. Your 

contribution is kindly appreciated and we look forward to working with you in the future. 

Unfortunately for those who haven’t paid their membership, you have been taken off our 

records and will not receive any more information from SCoD.  

 

We are always happy when new members want to join us and are specifically looking for 

new members who have an interest in 

 

 BSL language development 

 Communication barriers and solutions 

 General deaf awareness 

 

If you want to know more about joining SCoD and being part of the Deaf Sector, please 

contact us on admin@scod.org.uk  or telephone 0141 248 2474.  

 

If you are a BSL user, you can use contactSCOTLAND-BSL to contact us. 

 

SCoD’s “Connect & Collaborate” Conference 2018 

 

Our Conference is on 8 March 2018.  

The theme will be “Connect and Collaborate” and will be around the topic “Integration, 

Inclusion and Wellbeing”. Early bird tickets are now on sale and you can access our 

Eventbrite page using our website: www.scod.org.uk  

 

SCoD Calendar 

 

SCoD has been updating our calendar with new events and important weeks to remember. 

Please visit our website to see the newest edition to our calendar: 

http://www.scod.org.uk/calendar/  

 

LinkedIn  

 

SCoD now has our own LinkedIn account to communicate with different people / 

organisations. Please check out and interact with us through our LinkedIn page: 

https://www.linkedin.com/in/scottish-council-on-deafness-076a4114a/  

 

Disclosure: Protecting Vulnerable Groups (PVG) 

 

mailto:admin@scod.org.uk
http://contactscotland-bsl.org/
http://www.scod.org.uk/
http://www.scod.org.uk/calendar/
https://www.linkedin.com/in/scottish-council-on-deafness-076a4114a/
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If you have staff who will be working with children and/or vulnerable adults they will need to 
be a member of the PVG Scheme. If you are not able to sign the forms yourself why not get 
SCoD to do it for you!  

 

For more information about booking an appointment or general information, please visit our 
website: http://www.scod.org.uk/disclosure-for-working-with-protected-groups/ 
 

Best wishes 

Janis & the SCoD Team 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GENERAL NEWS  

 

 

Scottish Community Development Centre - National 

Standards 

 

Please use the link of the BSL version of the National Standards.  

 
http://www.voicescotland.org.uk/accessible-formats/ 
 

______________________________________________________________ 

 
Scottish Disability Equality Forum Weekly Poll - Organ 
Donation 
 
This week’s poll question is about organ donation. 

 

The Scottish Government is to bring forward legislation to provide an 

opt-out system for organ donation; a change that aims to increase donation rates. 

 

This means that people's consent to donate their organs after death is presumed, unless 

they have explicitly said otherwise. 

 

For more information about the opt-out system for organ donation, please visit: 

http://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-scotland-scotland-politics-40429187#_=_ 

 

Our question this week is: 

 

http://www.scod.org.uk/disclosure-for-working-with-protected-groups/
http://www.voicescotland.org.uk/accessible-formats/
http://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-scotland-scotland-politics-40429187#_=_
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Do you think the organ donation system should be opt-out?  

 

You can answer our Weekly Poll by clicking on this 
link:  https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/F8KJSDF 
 

 
_________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Consultation on the role of the Scottish Health 

Council: Strengthening people’s voices in health 

and social care 

 

The consultation on the role of the Scottish Health Council is now 

underway and is being led by Healthcare Improvement Scotland.  

This follows a reflective exercise undertaken by the Chair of the Scottish Health Council, 

Pam Whittle CBE, earlier this year.  It is well-recognised that services can only improve 

when they are informed and shaped by people who use those services, their families and 

carers, and local communities.  Whilst there has been progress made in engaging people, 

we believe there is more that can be done to improve people’s experience of engagement, 

whether at individual, community or national level , and to demonstrate more clearly the 

difference that their engagement has made. 

 

The Scottish Health Council is a key part of Healthcare Improvement Scotland and plays a 

leading role in ensuring that NHS Scotland listens to the views of people and communities, 

and that it acts on those views.  We want to hear your views on the future direction of the 

Scottish Health Council to help us continue to evolve and play a valuable role in ensuring 

the voice of people and communities remain at the heart of health and social care. 

 

We encourage you to take part in our consultation and give us your views on the seven 

consultation questions.  Our consultation document (in full and easy-read formats) and 

access to the online questionnaire can be found by visiting our website: 

 

http://www.healthcareimprovementscotland.org/previous_resources/policy_and_strategy/sh

c_role_consultation.aspx  

 

We are planning stakeholder engagement events to run in late September.  Provisional 

dates are provided within the consultation paper, and if you would be interested in 

participating please use the registration links provided on our website.   

 

If you have any queries relating to the consultation, please contact us via 

hcis.consult@nhs.net  – paper copies of the consultation document and the questionnaire 

can also be requested via this email address. 

 

The closing date for responses to the consultation is Friday 20 October 2017. 

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/F8KJSDF
http://www.healthcareimprovementscotland.org/previous_resources/policy_and_strategy/shc_role_consultation.aspx
http://www.healthcareimprovementscotland.org/previous_resources/policy_and_strategy/shc_role_consultation.aspx
mailto:hcis.consult@nhs.net
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_________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 
 
EVENTS  
 
Find out about dyslexia friendly practice... 
Friday 10 November 2017 
 

GCVS, GDSS and CALL Scotland are hosting a 'Positive About Dyslexia' Event as part of 

Dyslexia Awareness Week, on Friday 10 November 2017 of from 9.30am -  4pm at The 

Albany Learning & Conference Centre. 

This event is aimed at those working with people with Dyslexia and participants will attend a 

session on Dyslexia Awareness by Sallie Condy, then choose from 3 relevant and 

interesting workshops in the afternoon. 

By the end of the day, attendees will be well equipped to support those with Dyslexia - with 

a better understanding of what Dyslexia really is and its impact on daily life. The event is 

FREE for GCVS Members, using the discount code GCVSMEMBERS, but please note your 

GCVS Membership Number will be required. 

  

Workshops: 

 Dyslexia Friendly Practice 

Sallie Condy, GCVS 

  

 Using Assistive Technology to Support People with Dyslexia 

Shirley Lawson, CALL Scotland 

  

 Dyslexia Support in Schools and the Role of Parents 

Jenny Brown, GDSS 

Book your place now! 

If you would prefer to book over the phone, please call GCVS on 0141 332 2444. 

 

http://gcvs.us2.list-manage.com/track/click?u=239c05d4a3f8291346f83f0db&id=801aaafad3&e=2bccaef58a
http://gcvs.us2.list-manage.com/track/click?u=239c05d4a3f8291346f83f0db&id=163c5eadc4&e=2bccaef58a
http://gcvs.us2.list-manage.com/track/click?u=239c05d4a3f8291346f83f0db&id=3ec427b693&e=2bccaef58a
http://gcvs.us2.list-manage.com/track/click?u=239c05d4a3f8291346f83f0db&id=3d72b639b7&e=2bccaef58a
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The Scottish Stroke Vision and Hearing Network (SSVHN) 
 
The Scottish Stroke Vision and Hearing Network (SSVHN) is delighted to invite you to its 
first Stroke and Hearing Loss Best Practice event. The event is targeted towards any doctor 
or clinician with a special interest in Stroke that wants to bring their knowledge up-to-date on 
how stroke can affect hearing, as well as methods to detect and manage hearing difficulties 
in stroke survivors.  
 
This is a free event which is kindly sponsored by Action on Hearing Loss, the biggest 
hearing loss Charity in the UK. Please find the programme of day attached to this email. 
 
The event will be held at Forth Valley Sensory Centre, Redbrae Rd, Camelon, Falkirk, FK1 
4DD on Tuesday 24 October 2017. The venue is just a two minute walk from Camelon 
railway station. 
 
Please note that spaces are limited and will be allocated on a first come first served basis.   
 
If you are interested in attending please book a space by emailing 
ScotlandEvents.Mailbox@rnib.org.uk 
 
If you require the attached programme in an alternative format please let me know. 

 

 
 

DEAF YOUTH THEATRE  

What? 
 
Deaf Youth Theatre is a theatre club for young deaf people.  
 
What happens at Deaf Youth Theatre? 
 
Lots of different things including acting, games, stories, creating performances and films.  
 
It is also a great way to meet new people, learn new skills, express yourself and have fun.  
 
Who can come?  
 
Young people between the ages of 12 years to 21 years.  
 
When does it take place? 

mailto:ScotlandEvents.Mailbox@rnib.org.uk
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Every Wednesday between 7pm and 9pm. During school term time.  
 
Where does it take place?  
 
Scottish Youth Theatre, 105 Brunswick Street, Glasgow, G1 1TF  
 
How much does it cost? 
 
£3.00 per week  
 
How do I get more information?  
 
You can email or facetime Vix@solarbear.org.uk  

 

 

 
 
 
National Museum of Scotland - BSL Tour of the National Museums 

Collection Centre 
 

Tickets are free, but must book! – can do this via https://www.nms.ac.uk/national-museum-
of-scotland/whats-on/bsl-tour-of-the-national-museums-collection-centre/ or see below 
 

What 
BSL Tour of the National Museums Collection Centre 
 
When 
19 Oct 2017 10:30 – 11:45  
 
Where 
National Museums Collection Centre, 242 West Granton Road, Edinburgh, EH5 1JA 

Full details and booking here 

 

SDEF Roadshow timetable – 2017 
 
We have three roadshows planned for the remainder of 2017, and 
three more will be taking place in early 2018.  To book, please contact 
emma.scott@sdef.org.uk or call on 01259 272064. 
 

Intersectionality Disability + LGBT – Nairn, 28 October 
2017 
 
With our partners at the Equality Network, we present a roadshow discussion on what are 
the issues of intersectionality for those who identify as lesbian, gay, bisexual or transgender 

mailto:Vix@solarbear.org.uk
https://www.nms.ac.uk/national-museum-of-scotland/whats-on/bsl-tour-of-the-national-museums-collection-centre/
https://www.nms.ac.uk/national-museum-of-scotland/whats-on/bsl-tour-of-the-national-museums-collection-centre/
https://www.nms.ac.uk/national-museum-of-scotland/whats-on/bsl-tour-of-the-national-museums-collection-centre/
mailto:emma.scott@sdef.org.uk
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and disabled.  The discussion will look at barriers to accessing services and what 
organisations can do to be more LGBT friendly.  This workshop will take place as part of the 
Bi-Tastic event in the Highland Conference Centre, and the Newton Hotel, Nairn.  Please 
contact SDEF for more information on booking a place or you can click the following link: 
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/bitastic-tickets-36824628455 
 

Accessible housing – Dundee, 2 November 2017 
 
Working with our partners at Blackwood Housing Group, this session showcases the work 
Blackwood have recently completed to create fully accessible housing in Dundee.  There 
will be a presentation on how this came to fruition and discussions on how this idea could 
be replicated elsewhere.  There will be the chance to take a virtual tour of the accessible 
housing.  This roadshow will take place at Blackwood Housing Group’s Dundee office 
between 1pm – 3pm.  Places are limited to 25 people.  
 

Disability in Sport – Edinburgh, 16 November 2017 
 
Together with Scottish Disability Sport and the University of the West of Scotland, we 
present a roadshow on the impact that sport can have on disabled people, and what legacy 
sporting events such as the Commonwealth Games leave for disabled people.  This 
roadshow will take place at Scottish Disability Sport headquarters, Caledonia House, South 
Gyle between 2pm – 3:30pm.  Places are limited to 25 people.  

 

 
Deaf Action Workshops 
 
Wednesday 18th October: Vogrie Country Park, Gorebridge, Midlothian, 
EH23 4NU 

- To celebrate the end of Deaf Action Stories and Stones in 2017, 
we are having a big BBQ in the park! There will be activities such 
as nature hunts, pond dipping, arts and more 

- 11am – 3pm 
- BSL interpreted 
- Wear suitable clothes for outdoors 
- Bring along some snacks, BBQ food or home baking – make a large feast for us all to 

enjoy! 
o Let me know if you have any dietary requirements we need to know about! 

- If any organisations would like to join us, there may be opportunities for stalls and 
information sharing with families at this event 

 

Please contact Alex for more information: alexfurneaux@deafaction.org 

 

 
 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/bitastic-tickets-36824628455
mailto:alexfurneaux@deafaction.org
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Health Promoting Palliative Care (HPPC) - To Absent 
Friends Week 
 
The absent friends festival will take place across Scotland from 1-
7 November 2017 - in public spaces, over social media, among 
friends, families and communities, and in people's minds and 
hearts. 
 
To absent friends is not like traditional, curated festivals. It exists to encourage participation, 
and it is non-prescriptive – groups and individuals are welcome to take part in whatever way 
they feel is appropriate. 
 
We are currently building up the programme of events for this year - please get in touch if 
you are planning something and would like us to list it on this website. 
 
Please see the link for more information: https://www.toabsentfriends.org.uk/content/festival/  

 

 
Consultation on the role of the Scottish 
Health Council – Strengthening People’s 
Voices in Health and Social Care. 
  

As part of Healthcare Improvement Scotland, the Scottish Health Council’s role is being 
reviewed to ensure that it can best support the transformation that needs to happen in 
health and social care, and help ensure that people’s voices are heard and acted upon in 
service design and delivery. 
  
We want to hear your views on the future direction of the Scottish Health Council to help it 
continue to evolve and play a valuable role in ensuring the voice of people and communities 
remain at the heart of health and social care. 
  
In order to confirm your place at one of these events please register by clicking on the 
relevant link below: Register for the Glasgow event » 

 
More information about this consultation can be found at 
www.healthcareimprovementscotland.org/shc_consultation.aspx 
 
 

 

 
CYPIC Learning Session November 21/22 - 
Registration 
 
 
With autumn fast approaching it is time for us to focus our 
attention on this year’s learning session at the SECC Glasgow 
on November 21st and 22nd. It will mark the end of the first year of CYPIC and the theme 
for the event is Working Together to Improve Outcomes.  To see a copy of the agenda head 

https://www.toabsentfriends.org.uk/content/festival/
https://consultation_glasgow.eventbrite.co.uk/
http://www.healthcareimprovementscotland.org/shc_consultation.aspx


11 
 

over to the CYPIC website http://www.cypic.co.uk/learning-session/ it is a packed 
programme combining QI teaching, policy input, sharing our improvement stories and a 
great range of speakers. As in previous years I will co-ordinate the allocation of National 
Partner spaces with priority being given to those people and organisations actively using QI 
methodology as part of CYPIC. If you are interested in attending personally or nominating 
others within your organisation please drop me an email by Monday 18th September 
registering your interest, places will be confirmed shortly after this date when a formal 
registration link will be sent to you. 
  
The information needed is: 
  
Name(s) of those wanting to attend: 
Name of organisation: 
Emails address(es) for each nomination: 
Area(s) of work / projects you are involved in relating to CYPIC or the area you want 
to progress over the next year: 
  
As always if you have any questions relating to this or are interested in discussing how we 
can help you progress on your improvement journey drop me an email or give me a call. It 
has been great to see so many of you starting to engage with the methodology this year and 
it would be great to expand our group of improvers! Also watch this space over the next few 
months as a number of opportunities for capacity building are about to be shared, the first of 
these is on the attached flyer – this is a virtual learning opportunity to complement the range 
of face to face training being offered by the QI Team at NES.  
 
For more information please contact Julie Wild at Julie.Wild@gov.scot 

_____________________________________________________________ 
 

 

Enhancing Deaf Access - 
Telecommunication and 
Broadcasting Conference Update 
Thursday, 16th November 2017 

 
At BT Tower, London 
09:30am until 5:00pm (Registration 9:00am) 
 
On the 16th November 2017 we are bringing together a 
selection of Telecommunication and Broadcasting 
leaders to join other experts in the field at the Enhancing Deaf Access Conference at BT 
Tower, London. 
The conference will give an update on accessibility in Telecommunications and 
Broadcasting covering Telephone Relay service, Video on Demand and Live Broadcasting 
including developments in Subtitling and Clear Speech, with panel discussions taking place 
in each section allowing questions from the audience which will be chaired by Lilian 
Greenwood MP, Andrea Saks (ITU) and Patricia Hodgson (Chair, Ofcom) 
Confirmed Keynote: Jim Fitzpatrick MP, Chair of the APPG on Deafness  
 
Other Conference Speakers already confirmed: 
 

http://www.cypic.co.uk/learning-session/
mailto:Julie.Wild@gov.scot
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 Craig Crowley, Chair UK Council on Deafness 

 Mark Hudson, Significan’t 

 Johanna Taylor, Action on Hearing Loss 

 Marianne Mathews, SKY 

 Cathy Taylor, Ofcom 

 Pablo Romero-Fresco, University of Roehampton 

 Agnieszka Szarkowska, UCL 

 Nigel Megitt, BBC R&D 

 Lauren Ward & Ben Shirley, University of Salford 

 Christopher Jones, Chair, Deaf Access to Communications  
Places are limited and will be sold on a first come first serve basis. 
  
REGISTER ONLINE or for further information or assistance with registration contact Clare 
Long at c.long@deafcouncil.org.uk. 
 

 

National Deaf Children’s Society Winter Weekend 

9 - 11 February 2018 
 
Taking place:  Nethybridge, Scotland 
8-15 years 
 
An exciting weekend packed with activities including skiing and swimming. 
 
The closing date for applications is 1 December 2017 
 

 

 
Vacancies  
 

Solar Bear Trustee Recruitment Advert 
 
Please use the link to our BSL advert for new Trustees to the Solar Bear Board? 
 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IhglXPBgEz0&t=2s 
 
The video also has a link to the google document if people wish to access the written 
version of the advert. 

 
 

 

http://deafcouncil.us2.list-manage.com/track/click?u=106f9cf656526700cea1351f5&id=2f598c70ad&e=8bee454ad2
mailto:c.long@deafcouncil.org.uk
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IhglXPBgEz0&t=2s
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Vacancy in Deaf Connections 
 
WE ARE LOOKING FOR NEW TRUSTEES! 
 
Deaf Connections, formerly known as the Glasgow and West of 
Scotland Society for the Deaf, was founded in 1822 and is 
Scotland’s oldest charity for the Deaf. 

 

Deaf Connections delivers specialist services to Deaf people across the West of Scotland, 
and are committed to enabling Deaf people to participate fully in the community to make 
equality and fairness a normal feature of their everyday lives. We want to empower Deaf 
people to have a voice in decisions that affect them. 

 

We are a limited company with charitable status. All Trustees are voluntary and have 
varying skills. All Trustees share the same common goal, and we are all very passionate 
about our roles and the work that we do for the Deaf Community in Glasgow, across the 
West of Scotland and of course, across Scotland. 

We are looking for Trustees with skills in Finance, Social Care and Marketing, but we are 
open to any applications and all skill-sets that would benefit Deaf Connections. 

 

We currently meet on a bi-monthly basis and the commitment required to join our Board 
would be up to 4 hours per month.  

 

If you are interested, please email your CV to Ann Marie Treacy, Head of Operations 
(annmarie@deafconnections.co.uk) with a small summary of why you want to join the Deaf 
Connections’ Board of Trustees. 

 

 

Royal Conservatoire of Scotland – New 
Actors needed 
 
The Royal Conservatoire of Scotland is seeking the 
next generation of actors and makers of work using 
both British Sign Language and English. Ranked 3rd in the world for performing arts 
education, applications will be opening shortly for the 2018/19 intake of students on its 
innovative programme, BA Performance in British Sign Language and English. This 
undergraduate degree explores the most innovative ways of creating performance through 
British Sign Language and English. During your three years here, students benefit from the 
distinctive environment of RCS and study a rich blend of performance modules.  
 
This course is designed for D/deaf and hard of hearing performers, and is the only course of its 
kind in Europe. The programme has been developed in association with Solar Bear Theatre 
Company with input from a range of theatre, education and deaf professionals. We aim to 
enrich the talent pool within the UK, whilst making training available to deaf artists.  
 

mailto:annmarie@deafconnections.co.uk
http://www.solarbear.org.uk/
http://www.solarbear.org.uk/
http://www.rcs.ac.uk/
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The working languages of the programme are British Sign Language (BSL) and spoken 
English. You can work through BSL or English or a mixture of both, and you do not need to have 
BSL to apply. You will have fully-qualified BSL interpreters in class, on stage and in 
rehearsal. The small class size ensures you will have the opportunity to work closely with 
our teaching staff and visiting professionals. You will also benefit from our many 
collaborative and professional partnerships including Solar Bear, National Theatre of 
Scotland and ITV Sign. You will develop skills in acting, movement, devising, signing on 
stage, improvisation and visual theatre as well as explore highly visual and physical 
performance styles. We will teach you the skills you need to prepare you for a career in film, 
television, theatre and more. 
 
We are looking for students who are enthusiastic, dedicated and who display potential and 
commitment to a career in the performance industry. We have an Open Day on Friday 20th 
October where you can find out more about the programme - please contact 
opendays@rcs.ac.uk for more information on this event.   
 
For more information about the application process, or to be added to our mailing list for an 
application form once we open, please contact our Admissions team at 
admissions@rcs.ac.uk or on (+44) 0141 270 265. Applications open on Monday 2nd October 
2017, and the deadline for applicants is the 31st of January 2018. We look forward to 
hearing from you!   
 
Application Open Date –  2nd October 2017 
Applications Close Date – 31st January 2018  
 
For more information please contact the email: hello@rcs.ac.uk  

 
Or visit the websites: https://www.rcs.ac.uk/  
https://www.facebook.com/rcsofficial/  
https://www.youtube.com/user/RCSofficial  
https://www.facebook.com/RCSBAPerformance/ 

 

 
Senior Development Officer: Action on Prejudice 
Maternity Cover (8 months: Nov 2017 – June 2018) 
(Secondment or Short Term Contract Opportunity) 
  
Salary Circa: £31,000 
Full Time (35 hours/week) 
Based in Edinburgh 
  
The post holder will lead and manage the development and delivery of the Action on 
Prejudice programme. The main activities will include; 
  

 To manage the services of a suitable web company for the development and 

maintenance of the web platform. 

 To co-produce new design and content for the young people’s channel with young 

people and accredit their achievement through the delivery of the Participative 

Democracy Certificate at SCQF Level 5. 

mailto:opendays@rcs.ac.uk
mailto:admissions@rcs.ac.uk
mailto:hello@rcs.ac.uk
https://www.rcs.ac.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/rcsofficial/
https://www.youtube.com/user/RCSofficial
https://www.facebook.com/RCSBAPerformance/


15 
 

 To engage with stakeholder groups and share relevant content, including 

resources, videos etc. to the site and convert to web-enabled and interactive 

formats where appropriate. 

 To deliver marketing and effective communications on Action on Prejudice, its 

content and support the work of other PECF funded projects. 

 To deliver AoP Live sessions, engaging schools, youth clubs and key partners. 

The post holder must have a proven track record in project management, an understanding 
of media, marketing, and communications and have experience of stakeholder engagement 
and work with young people. 
  
Please note that within the normal duties of this post you will be required to carry out 
regulated work with children. This will include;  

 Instructing, training or supervising children/young people 

 Unsupervised contact with children/young people under arrangements made by a 

responsible person 

 Providing advice or guidance to children/young people which relates to physical or 

emotional well-being, education or training 

 Moderating a public electronic interactive communication service which is intended 

for use wholly or mainly by children.   

Closing date: Wednesday 18 October 2018.  

Please contact Lorena Little for more information and Job Description at: 

little@youthlinkscotland.org  

 

 
TRAINING 

           

AWARENESSbites on-line Deaf Awareness course  

http://www.scod.org.uk/scod-training/awarenessbites/ 
 
SCoD has teamed up with AWARENESSbites to provide quality online learning and 
development to front-line and public facing staff who may not be able to attend face-to-face 
training courses 
 
We are offering two packages: 
Learn at your own speed – login and logout when suits and restart where you left off 

The Package Contents: 

mailto:little@youthlinkscotland.org
http://www.scod.org.uk/scod-training/awarenessbites/
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Green package – £15 per user 

– aimed at those who require to know the basics and may come across a deaf or deafblind 
person occasionally. This package can easily be completed in under 2 hours. 

Purple package – £28 per user 

– aimed at those who would require a little more detail and understanding and meet deaf or 
deafblind people more frequently within their day to day service provision. This package can 
take between 2.5 – 3.5 hours depending on activities taken. 

If you would like to purchase packages, please contact us directly. 

We would consider an organisational discount that offers value for money for large numbers 
of users. 

_______________________________________________________________________ 

 

2017/18 COCHLEAR™ UK & IRELAND SCHOLARSHIPS ARE NOW OPEN! 

Could you apply for a £6,000 education scholarship? 

Cochlear UK and Ireland offer two prestigious scholarships in honour of its pioneers – 
Professor Graeme Clark and Dr. Anders Tjellström. The Graeme Clark Scholarship for 
Nucleus® Cochlear Implant recipients and the Anders Tjellström Scholarship for Baha® 
System Implant recipients. 

The scholarship awards provide college age students a grant for tuition, for students either 
currently completing their final year of school and who have been accepted onto a university 
or other tertiary education course, mature-aged students who have been accepted onto a 
university or other tertiary education course, or students currently undertaking a university 
degree or other tertiary education. 

Reach for the stars and apply today! Deadline for submissions is 31 October 2017.  

To find out more and download an application form, please visit our website: 
http://bit.ly/2d1VAmU or contact ukmarketing@cochlear.com 

 

 

 
 
 
SSC Course 5: The Challenges of Working with Deaf 
Children: mental health, autism, challenging 
behaviour & language deprivation: Monday, 
13 November 2017 

http://bit.ly/2d1VAmU
mailto:ukmarketing@cochlear.com
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This course will be of interest to Teachers of the deaf, mainstream teachers, 
educational psychologists, speech and language therapists, support staff and 
parents/carers. 

Dr Sally Austen is a Consultant Clinical Psychologist who has being supporting deaf pupils 
and adults for over 20 years.  From her experience she will discuss the challenges faced by 
deaf pupils who have autism, challenging behaviour and mental health difficulties. In each of 
these areas any links with language deprivation or communication difficulty will be explored. 
 
The key focus of the day will be to identify the skills that professionals already have, 
that can be used in different ways or at different times to meet the needs of this complex 
client group.  
 
Acknowledging the paucity of research in our field of work, Sally Austen will encourage 
a balance between evidence based information (research) and practical experience. She 
will encourage attenders to consider these areas of difficulty from cognitive, social, 
educational and psychological viewpoints – and consider the necessity for multi-
professional collaboration.  
 
For the well-being of the child, the professional and the parent a better understanding of the 
child’s potential is recommended. This will include discussion of what success would look 
like.   
 
Executive Functioning and parental trauma reactions are relatively new areas of 
research. Sally will suggest how evolving clinical and educational work in these areas may 
prove useful.  

Presenter:  
Dr Sally Austen, Consultant Clinical Psychologist BA (HONS), MSC, 
C.PSYCHOL, AfBPsS    www.austenpsychology.co.uk 
 
Course fee:  
£110 
 
Applications are available to download from the following lib: 
 
http://www.ssc.education.ed.ac.uk/courses/deaf/dnov17.html 
 

___________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
 
 
Teaching Numeracy and Science to deaf pupils 
 

This course will be of interest to teachers in mainstream schools, teachers of the deaf, 
communication support workers, parents and all those supporting deaf children in 
secondary schools. 

http://www.austenpsychology.co.uk/
http://www.ssc.education.ed.ac.uk/courses/deaf/dnov17.html
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During the morning session Dr Cathie Birch, Derby School for the Deaf, will introduce 
resources, key vocabulary and explore strategies in teaching deaf children mathematics. In 
the afternoon, Dr Audrey Cameron, will demonstrate, in a laboratory setting, strategies in 
teaching deaf children science as well as introducing the SSC’s BSL science glossary. 
  
Participants will also have a chance to share experiences and ideas and will receive 
electronic copy of resources. 
  
Restrictions: 24 places only 
  
Presenters: Dr Cathie Birch, Derby School for the Deaf, and Dr Audrey Cameron, Scottish 
Sensory Centre, Edinburgh 
  
Course fee:       £110  
 
An application form can be downloaded from the following link: 
 
http://www.ssc.education.ed.ac.uk/courses/deaf/doct17.html 
 
For more information contact Ruth Simpson at Ruth.Simpson@ed.ac.uk 
 

The Challenges of Working with Deaf Children: mental health, autism, 
challenging behaviour & language deprivation: Monday, 13th November 
2017 
 
This course will be of interest to Teachers of the deaf, mainstream teachers, 
educational psychologists, speech and language therapists, support staff and 
parents/carers. 

 

Dr Sally Austen is a Consultant Clinical Psychologist who has being supporting deaf pupils 
and adults for over 20 years.  From her experience she will discuss the challenges faced by 
deaf pupils who have autism, challenging behaviour and mental health difficulties. In each of 
these areas any links with language deprivation or communication difficulty will be explored. 
 
The key focus of the day will be to identify the skills that professionals already have, 
that can be used in different ways or at different times to meet the needs of this complex 
client group.  
 
Acknowledging the paucity of research in our field of work, Sally Austen will encourage 
a balance between evidence based information (research) and practical experience. She 
will encourage attenders to consider these areas of difficulty from cognitive, social, 
educational and psychological viewpoints – and consider the necessity for multi-
professional collaboration.  
 
For the well-being of the child, the professional and the parent a better understanding of the 
child’s potential is recommended. This will include discussion of what success would look 
like.   
 

http://www.ssc.education.ed.ac.uk/courses/deaf/doct17.html
mailto:Ruth.Simpson@ed.ac.uk
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Executive Functioning and parental trauma reactions are relatively new areas of 
research. Sally will suggest how evolving clinical and educational work in these areas may 
prove useful.  
 

Presenter:  
Dr Sally Austen, Consultant Clinical Psychologist BA (HONS), MSC, 
C.PSYCHOL, AfBPsS    www.austenpsychology.co.uk 
 
 
Course fee: 
£110 
 
Applications are available to download from the following link: 
 
http://www.ssc.education.ed.ac.uk/courses/deaf/dnov17.html 
 

______________________________________________________________ 
 
 

 

GCIL Equality Academy 

Are you mainstreaming equality in your operational 

services? Would you benefit from training? 

We are happy to take this opportunity to provide you with more information about our range 
of innovative training covering key issues that include important equality themes.   
 
We will be distributing our new brochure later in the year that details the wide range of 
training courses we deliver, but getting in touch now allows us to provide you with examples 
of our courses that cover general and specific issues.  All our courses can be delivered in-
house and tailored to the needs of each individual organisation and the practical needs of 
staff and service users.  
 
Course examples: 
 
Equality courses 

 Equality law and good practice: developing awareness 

 Developing effective impact assessments for the public and voluntary sectors 

 Gathering equality data and asking the right questions 

 Reporting and monitoring of equality issues (for Board and/or committee members) 

 Mainstreaming equality issues throughout the recruitment and selection process 

 Appropriate language and promoting respect for others – while dismantling the 

political correctness agenda 

 Disability etiquette 

 
General courses 
 

http://www.austenpsychology.co.uk/
http://www.ssc.education.ed.ac.uk/courses/deaf/dnov17.html
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 Developing data protection policies and effective action plans, including equality 

themes 

 Writing to promote accessible information: reports and policies 

 Customer care and equality issues 

 Recruitment and Selection: how to incorporate equality themes 

 

Please get in touch with us if any of these courses might be of interest and we will be 
pleased to provide more information.  Call us on 0141 375 0464 or email: 
equalityacademy@gcil.org.uk.  Course outlines for training scheduled to October 2017 can 
be found on our website.   
 
 
_______________________________________________________________________ 
 

 CINEMA/THEATRE  
 

Subtitled/Captioned Accessible Cinema! 1,700+ shows 
nationwide! 
 
Star Wars The Last Jedi, Blade Runner 2049, Lego Ninjago, The Snowman, The Ritual, The 
Death Of Stalin, Loving Vincent, The Mountain Between Us, Kingsman The Golden Circle, 
Flatliners, Goodbye Christopher Robin, The Party, The Glass Castle, Home Again, IT, 
Victoria & Abdul & more! 
 
Full listings and subtitled trailers: 
http://www.yourlocalcinema.com/films.html 
 
 
 
 

 

 
PARLIAMENTARY QUESTIONS, MOTIONS AND DEBATES 
 

 
S5M-06963 Generations Working Together 

The Presiding Officer (Ken Macintosh):  

Our final item of business today is a members’ business debate on motion S5M-

06963, in the name of Christine Grahame, on Generations Working Together. The 

debate will be concluded without any question being put. 

Motion debated, 

mailto:equalityacademy@gcil.org.uk
http://www.gcil.org.uk/%2fequality-academy%2fdevelopment-and-learning-programmes.aspx
http://www.yourlocalcinema.com/films.html
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That the Parliament notes the innovative collaboration between Newbyres Village and 

Newbyres Nursery in Gorebridge, where children visit older residents on a weekly basis; 

considers that this is to the mutual benefit of the children and the older residents; 

understands that, on these visits, the children paint with the residents, are told stories, plant 

sunflowers, are taught nursery rhymes and play hilarious games, which assist hand and eye 

co-ordination of both young and old; congratulates the charity, Generations Working 

Together, and Newbyres Village and Newbyres Nursery, on supporting this initiative, and 

notes the recommendations for similar projects elsewhere in Scotland. 

To read the full debate, go to 

http://www.parliament.scot/parliamentarybusiness/report.aspx?r=11058 

________________________________________________________________________ 

Disability Assessments (Private Contractors) 

S5O-01216 Pauline McNeill (Glasgow) (Lab):  

To ask the Scottish Government whether it plans to put specific provisions in the 

Social Security (Scotland) Bill to rule out private contractors conducting disability 

assessments.  

The Minister for Social Security (Jeane Freeman):  

We have made a clear commitment to this Parliament and to the people of Scotland that 

private contractors will not be used to conduct disability assessments. I will deliver that 

commitment. I want the member to know that I have looked at the issue in detail and my 

view is that a legislative ban is the wrong way to address the matter, because it brings with 

it significant potential for other difficulties and unintended consequences to occur. I have 

offered the member some examples of that, but I do not want to take up too much time now. 

Like Pauline McNeill, I believe that the policy of not using private sector contractors is the 

right one to take for Scotland. I want to make sure that a legislative ban does not 

inadvertently deflect from or compromise the delivery. As the member knows, my door is 

always open and I am happy to discuss the issue further with her and talk through the basis 

of my decision. 

Pauline McNeill:  

I welcome the statements that Jeane Freeman has consistently made on the important 

question of who should be allowed to carry out assessments in the social security system. I 

am sure that she will agree that there is very strong feeling among claimants who have had 

traumatic experiences dealing with private contractors. I fully appreciate that she has given 

the matter full consideration. However, if it is not in the bill, how can we ensure that future 

Governments will respect the implementation of a public system, rather than a private one? 

Jeane Freeman:  

I thank Ms McNeill for her support and for her additional question, which raises the issue of 

future proofing what we are doing for social security, which has emerged over the summer 

and has been raised by many key stakeholders. There is a limit to what we can do. Through 

http://www.parliament.scot/parliamentarybusiness/report.aspx?r=11058
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the legislation that will be debated in the Parliament in due course—the bill is currently in 

committee—we are setting out a robust framework for a rights-based social security system, 

founded on the principles of dignity, fairness and respect. We can set in statute some key 

elements. However, we cannot preclude future democratic decisions by people in Scotland 

on who they elect to the Scottish Parliament and who becomes the Government. There are 

limitations to future proofing. 

http://www.parliament.scot/parliamentarybusiness/report.aspx?r=11060 

_______________________________________________________________________ 

Integrated Health and Social Care (Voluntary Sector) 

S5O-01220 Claudia Beamish (South Scotland) (Lab):  

To ask the Scottish Government what progress it is making to ensure that voluntary 

sector groups are treated as equal partners in the development of integrated health 

and social care.  

The Cabinet Secretary for Health and Sport (Shona Robison):  

The Scottish Government promotes and values the contribution that the voluntary sector 

and other third sector organisations make to the integration of health and social care. 

Integration authorities must involve the third sector in the strategic commissioning and 

locality planning process, and a third sector representative is required to be a member of 

the integration joint board. IJBs also have the flexibility to include nominations of people 

including representatives from the voluntary sector. However, that will vary due to local 

circumstances. 

Claudia Beamish:  

I thank the cabinet secretary for that answer, but it does not address some of the needs and 

concerns of the voluntary sector that I represent in South Scotland. Before I became an 

MSP, I was involved in the third sector on a voluntary basis, and I know about its fragility 

and the challenges that it faces. Healthy Valleys in Lanark and Borders Voluntary Care 

Voice in Galashiels have expressed concerns to me about funding security and continuity, 

training opportunities and—most important of all—status recognition. What can the cabinet 

secretary do to reassure those groups and groups across South Scotland and more widely? 

Shona Robison:  

If Claudia Beamish wants to write to me about the specific concerns that those local 

organisations have, I would be happy to look into them in more detail. The Scottish 

Government has established and supported a network of third sector interfaces to support 

and fund third sector organisations at local level. More than £12 million of funding was 

provided to the 32 third sector interfaces that cover each local authority area in Scotland, 

and I would have thought that organisations in Claudia Beamish’s area would have 

benefited from that. However, if she wants to write to me, I will be happy to look into the 

matter in more detail. 

http://www.parliament.scot/parliamentarybusiness/report.aspx?r=11060 

http://www.parliament.scot/parliamentarybusiness/report.aspx?r=11060
http://www.parliament.scot/parliamentarybusiness/report.aspx?r=11060
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______________________________________________________________
_________ 

Motion S5M-07511: Mark Griffin, Central Scotland, Scottish Labour, Date 
Lodged: 06/09/2017 
Special Anniversaries for Deaf Organisations  

 

That the Parliament congratulates the Scottish Council on Deafness (SCoD) on reaching its 
90th anniversary and the West of Scotland Deaf Children’s Society (WSDCS) on reaching 
its 70th; acknowledges the tremendous work undertaken by both organisations throughout 
their history; understands that their efforts have made a significant difference to the lives of 
deaf people of all ages in Scotland; recognises the need for organisations like SCoD and 
WSDCS to continue raising awareness of, and campaigning for, the rights of deaf people in 
Scotland to be equal citizens to their hearing peers, and wishes both organisations well in 
all their future work. 
 
Supported by: Miles Briggs, Ruth Maguire, Iain Gray, Monica Lennon, Stuart McMillan, Bill 
Kidd, Sandra White, Graeme Dey, Stewart Stevenson, Richard Lyle, Bruce Crawford, Fulton 
MacGregor, Colin Beattie, Jackie Baillie, Adam Tomkins, Ben Macpherson, John Mason, 
Tom Arthur, Ivan McKee, Jackson Carlaw, Clare Adamson 
 
http://www.parliament.scot/parliamentarybusiness/28877.aspx?SearchType=Simple&DateC
hoice=0&MSPId=5042&SortBy=DateSubmitted&ResultsPerPage=10 

 

_________________________________________________________________________ 

S5W-10931 Ivan McKee (Glasgow Provan) (Scottish National Party): To ask the 

Scottish Government when it will make known its intentions regarding the future 

provision of bus passes for people over 60, so that those approaching this age can 

plan for their future travel needs. 

Humza Yousaf: The Scottish Government launched its Consultation on Free Bus Travel for 

Older and Disabled People and Modern Apprentices on Friday 25 August. The Consultation 

will run for 12 weeks, closing on Friday 17 November 2017. 

The consultation is just that, a consultation. No decisions will be made until all responses 

have been fully considered. 

However, I can confirm that if it is then decided to make changes to the Concessionary 

Travel Scheme, everyone who has a bus pass will keep it. We are not taking bus passes 

away from those who have one and we will not make any adverse changes to eligibility for 

people with a disability. 

http://www.parliament.scot/S5ChamberOffice/WA20170906.pdf 

_______________________________________________________________________ 

S5W-10779 Health and Social Care Miles Briggs (Lothian) (Scottish Conservatives 

and Unionist Party): To ask the Scottish Government what the average wait has been 

to be (a) assessed for and (b) fitted with a hearing aid in each year since 1999, broken 

down by NHS board.  

http://www.parliament.scot/parliamentarybusiness/28877.aspx?SearchType=Simple&DateChoice=0&MSPId=5042&SortBy=DateSubmitted&ResultsPerPage=10
http://www.parliament.scot/parliamentarybusiness/28877.aspx?SearchType=Simple&DateChoice=0&MSPId=5042&SortBy=DateSubmitted&ResultsPerPage=10
http://www.parliament.scot/S5ChamberOffice/WA20170906.pdf
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 Shona Robison: Information on hospital waiting times for the assessment and fitting of a 

hearing aid is only available on a quarterly basis from 2009 to quarter end 31 March 2014. 

From 2014 data on Audiology service waits is included as part of the 18 weeks referral to 

treatment waiting time data which is published quarterly by ISD. The 18 weeks referral to 

treatment performance information is based on an aggregate return from NHS Boards and 

does not provide specialty level data. The following tables provide median waiting time for 

referral to first contact appointment and from assessment to fitting of a hearing aid.  

For the data, go to http://www.parliament.scot/S5ChamberOffice/WA20170911.pdf 

_______________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

Early day motion 263: Danielle Joyce and the Samsun Deaflympics 

Primary sponsor: Patricia Gibson 
 
That this House congratulates 21-year old Danielle Joyce from Stevenston on her 
outstanding achievements at the 2017 Samsun Deaflympics where the University of Stirling 
student won gold medals in both the 50 metre freestyle and 100 metre freestyle events, a 
bronze medal in the 50 metre backstroke and a bronze medal as part of the record-breaking 
mixed 4 x 100 freestyle relay team; acknowledges the immense dedication of the former 
Auchenharvie Academy Head Girl to her sport and her tireless focus on training, which has 
led her to break deaf world records 28 times in the last three years and to be chosen as the 
first Scotland Ambassador of the National Deaf Children's Society, in which capacity she 
supported an initiative providing coaches with the training required to get more deaf young 
Scots into swimming; notes that Danielle was also named Scottish Sportswoman of the 
Year 2015, acknowledging what an excellent role model she is; and wishes her every 
continued success in her sporting career. 

http://www.parliament.uk/edm/2017-19/263 

_________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Copy Deadline for the Next Issue 
 
As always, the deadline is the end of this month.  
 
Please forward your contributions for the next bulletin to: admin@scod.org.uk .  
 

http://www.parliament.scot/S5ChamberOffice/WA20170911.pdf
http://www.parliament.uk/edm/2017-19/263
mailto:admin@scod.org.uk
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Information for Inclusion in the SCoD Bulletin 
 
We appreciate the time that you take to send us your training information, 
events, and news articles for the SCoD bulletin. Sometimes we are not getting 
enough information, sometimes the information is not clear, and at other times, 
we have a great article, but no contact details. 
In order that we get the information we need to put in the bulletin and you 
reach your intended audiences, we have put together a template that we would 
appreciate it if you use to send us information/articles. 
We cannot use posters, but we are willing to “share” your posts on our 
Facebook and re-tweet your “tweets” on our Twitter account. You might have 

We are happy to publish details about your news, information, events, training 
courses and conferences. Please send us the text you want to be included in the 
bulletin.  
 
If you are not a member of SCoD and would like to advertise an event, training 
courses or conferences, please contact us at admin@scod.org.uk before you send us 
the text as there will be an admin charge. 
 

 

SCoD Disclaimer  
Where appropriate, information sources for the bulletin are noted in each article. Opinions expressed are not 
necessarily those of SCoD. We cannot accept responsibility for the accuracy of information. No endorsement of 
services, events or products is intended or implied.  

 

mailto:admin@scod.org.uk
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information on your website or YouTube or Vimeo in BSL – please share the 
links, so that we can. 
 

Organisation Name  
 
 

Article/News Item/ Maximum 400 words 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Important date (s)  
 
 
 
 

Contact details for the 
bulletin 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Link(s) in social 
media – Facebook, 
Twitter, YouTube 
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Organisation’s Logo 
(if you want it 
included) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 


